
Route Amendment (both MTB Short and Long Routes)

Apologies but we’ve made a small change to the route to make it
safer for residents.

When you come down Harden Hill Lane onto Royd Road, you turn left
onto the B6107 Holmfirth Road. You then turn left onto Calmlands
Road. After Calmlands Road turns into a rough track we previously
had you taking the first right turn. This turns into a narrow footpath
outside people's home so we have permission to use the second right
turn, Bedlam Road, which is the track that goes past Upper Colders
Farm (which after crossing Wessenden Head Road leads to Leygards
Lane).

Apologies for the late change. Makes no difference to the distance
however this change will keep folk happy.

N.b. this route change uses Public Footpaths and we’ve only been
given permission to ride them for the fundraising ride. Please don’t
ride them at any other time.


